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Dear parishioners & Friends, 
 

 June 14, 2015 marks the 10th Anniversary of the restoration,  

reopening and re-consecration of St. Johnôs following the tragic fire in 

2001, which nearly destroyed our beautiful and historic church.  It is 

hard to believe that 10 years have passed since the reopening.  We re-

member the hundreds of parishioners, volunteers, government and civic 

leaders, local congregations and fire fighters who came together with 

faith and hard work to rebuild St. Johnôs. 

 

 Sunday June 14, 2005 will forever be in our minds and hearts as 

we opened the doors of the church to welcome parishioners and the 

world to our restored church. There are many wonderful images and 

sounds that linger in our hearts and minds as the joyful congregation 

gathered with friends, government and civic representatives to witness 

the six Firefighters lovingly carrying the Altar to its rightful place in the 

chancel.  There are memories of Archbishop Fred Hiltz in the act of re-

consecrating the church tracing the sign of the cross with his Crosier, 

from the altar to the front door and from east to west across the chancel.  There are memories of joyful music 

and the glorious sound of the Chime of Ten Bells ringing over the Town.  It truly was a wonderful celebration 

as friends far and near rejoiced with our congregation. 

 

 Ten years later, we will gather on June 14th at 3:00pm with our Diocesan Bishop, Ron Cutler, to give 

thanks for the many blessings of these ten years.  We have settled into our building and it has become our  

spiritual home to worship God and to go forth to serve the world. 

 

 In these ten years we have welcomed into the family of the church through baptism, 138 children and 

adults, blessed the marriages of 73 couples and gathered with family and friends to offer a fond farewell to 157 

persons.  We open our doors to welcome thousands of visitors and friends who join us for concerts, workshops 

and community events.  Our restored church building continues as a National Historic Site and is an important 

and welcoming landmark on the Lunenburg landscape.  As a congregation, we look outward, confident in the 

future the good Lord opens before us, while being rooted and at home in our beautifully restored church. 

 

 We would be most honoured if you and your family would join us for the celebration on the 14th as the 

re-building of St. Johnôs represents one of the finest hours for the town of Lunenburg and its people.  Follow-

ing the service will be a community BBQ, a wonderful opportunity to gather and share our memories and sto-

ries. 

 Your brother in Christ 

Michael+  

Rectorôs Message 

Spring 2015 

Newsletter  

10th Anniversary Re-Opening Special Edition  
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Music At St. Johnôs 

 

A note from Barbaraé.. 

 
 It is wonderful to make music here at St. Johnôs, in this beautiful, 

historic space. Music is a very important part of worship each Sunday 

morning and at special services throughout the year. In addition, St. 

Johnôs opens its doors to the community, welcoming many organiza-

tions into its space for various concert presentations. 

 

 The 10th anniversary thanksgiving celebration is an exciting time 

for all of us involved in our music program. The service on June 14 

with Bishop Ron presiding will include our own chancel and handbell 

choirs, augmented by additional choristers and ringers in the commu-

nity. We hope to fill the rafters with glorious music ï music for choirs, 

congregation, handbells, a brass quartet, flute, piano and organ. 

 

 One way in which a special event or anniversary can be celebrat-

ed is to commission a piece of music. In April we moved forward on 

an idea to commission an anthem from Paul Halley that will highlight 

the festivities. This is a very exciting endeavor. It will be an original work, written for SATB choir, flute and 

piano. The text is particularly special to St. Johnôs and is taken from Ephesians 3:20-21 ñGlory to God, whose 

power, working in us, can do infinitely more than we can ask or imagine. Glory to God from generation to 

generation, in the Church and in Christ Jesus, for ever and ever. Amen.ò The Restoration Committee in their 

final report to the congregation as the restored church was to open in 2005, chose this particular Doxology as a 

lasting legacy to remember. 

 

 Paul Halley leads a distinguished career in music. As Organist and Choirmaster at The Cathedral of St. 

John the Divine in New York City for a number of years he transformed the Cathedralôs music program into a 

rich combination of classical and contemporary music. When he became Director of Music at Trinity Episco-

pal Church, Torrington, CT he inaugurated the Choral and Organ Scholars program in conjunction with Yale 

Universityôs Institute of Sacred Music. Today we know him well at St. Johnôs for the wonderful presentations 

of J.S. Bach choral masterworks and A Kingôs Christmas with Kingôs College Chapel Choir. He has been com-

missioned by many churches and organizations over the years. We Love The Place, O God was commissioned 

by The Cathedral Church of All Saints in Halifax in celebration of the 100th anniversary of worship in the Ca-

thedral building. 

 

 Another interesting piece which I would like to share with you in the coming weeks is a hymn tune writ-

ten by Canadian composer Richard C. Baker. It is called óNew St. Johnôsô which Richard wrote and dedicated 

to St. Johnôs Church in 2005. He was drawn to the text óO World of Godô by the 20th century hymn writer, 

Robert B. Y. Scott for the United-Anglican hymnal known as the óRed Bookô.  In his comments about this 

work Richard said óI find all three verses to be especially appropriate when I think of the people of Lunenburg 

in general, and the congregation of St. Johnôs in particular, what they have been through, and how they have 

come through it to show the world a shining example of the Christian faith at work in Canada.ô 

 

 It will be very meaningful and special to share this music with you in the coming weeks. 

 

          Barbara 
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St. Johnôs Church Fire ï A Recovery 

 At the height of the fire, fire departments from all along the South Shore, as well as the Annapolis Val-

ley, arrived to assist our local department to pump both fresh water from the town supply as well as salt water 

from the harbour on the burning building.  The volume of water was so great that a virtual stream flowed down 

the main street back towards the harbour. 
 

 Michael Winters, the parking meter attendant at that time, noticed something being carried along by the 

stream.  He picked up the item.  It turned out to be a piece of stained glass from the church.  The piece por-

trayed a young personôs face.  He returned the glass to the Restoration Committee who made sure that its 

origin would be determined. 
 

 During the window restoration process, Sattlerôs Studio from La Have returned the face to its proper 

place in the window next to the organ consul.  It can now been seen directly under Christôs right elbow.  It is 

interesting to note that this piece of glass is the only piece in all of our windows that has a small spot of paint 

missing - obviously worn off during its trip down Lincoln Street. 
 

 Hymn 139 in the old red hymn book begins ñHow Firm a Foundationò.  This could have been turned into 

a question when we began the Restoration of St. Johnôs Church in 2002. Prior to that date we learned that the 

church had not been anchored too securely because a gang of ox teams about 1880 had been able to move the 

church, steeple and all, some 35 feet up hill towards the Parish Hall.  The purpose was to add 10 feet of length 

to the east end of the Nave and allow the Sanctuary to be built between the new end of the Nave and the Duke 

Street sidewalk. 
 

 Documents contained in the Vestry minutes of the church describe how the contractor who had built the 

Sanctuary had not done a very good job.  After the committee responsible for overseeing the work had done 

what was reasonably possible about cleaning up deficiencies, they recommended to the Vestry that the work be 

approved for final payment.   (The Contractor had evidently lost quite a sum on this project).  The lack of a 

firm foundation under the Sanctuary resulted in the exterior corners sinking (as evidenced by the differential 

sliding of the vertical boards making up the wainscoting).  For years the Church had to live with roof leaks be-

tween the main body of the church and the sanctuary.  Members of late 20th century property committees could 

not come up with a practical and economical solution.  The problem was not solved until the Restoration took 

place and the foundation of the Sanctuary could be rebuilt. 
 

 By 2001 the Nave of the Church stood firm for over 100 years although the sill under the north side was 

beginning to show a lot of dry rot.  When the Restoration took place the Building Code of Canada required that 

the church be able to resist extreme wind loads to prevent it from moving or lifting off its foundations.  The 

Code required the sills on either side of the Church to be anchored into the ground with earth anchors that 

could resist many tons of uplift.  Truly St. Johnôs Church now HAS a Firm Foundation! 

Submitted By Ben Smith 

 St. John's A.C.W. have postponed their annual LOBSTER ROLL TAKE-OUT LUNCH  

until Friday, November 20th.   

 

Menu includes, lobster roll, potato salad, cabbage salad, vegetable garnishes and a brownie.   

Tickets are $10.00.   

All lunches must be ordered and paid for by that time.  They may be purchased by calling  

Louise Holdbrook at 902-634-3510 or by calling the parish office AT 902-634-4994. 

 

 

ACW Lobster Roll Take-Out Lunch 
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SafeR Church At St. Johnôs 

 The fundamental purpose of the SafeR Church Ministry is simple ï help create a trusting and trustworthy 

environment in which our parish operates. In particular, we must ensure, in all we do, the appropriate protec-

tion of our communityôs children, youth and vulnerable adults. The key steps we are taking to meet these goals 

are: 

Gain a clear understanding of the various risks associated with all aspects of the work conducted within 

our parish life, including each our Ministries, the work by other committees and those risks associated 

with our properties and premises 

Undertake a plan to ensure that appropriate procedures and controls are in place to minimize or mitigate 

these risks 

Establish specific procedures that, if an issue does arise or is observed, it can be confidentially reported 

and investigated with an appropriate response developed in a sensitive manner 

 

 With much background work already completed thanks to Maureen Moffatt and all of the various Minis-

tries and committees, our plan this year is to finalize the appropriate policies and procedures that will provide 

SafeR Church with a simple but strong base on which we can build over time. While we will be taking a num-

ber of specific actions this year to implement some basic processes and procedures, our intention is to phase in 

additional appropriate action over next several years ï in other words; start small, execute well and build over 

time. 

 

 Our first milestone will be submit to the Diocese insurance carrier at the end of May a self assessment on 

all critical elements of a solid risk management plan, what action has been taken to date and our plan to move 

forward with this important work. Once this is complete, we will prioritize the work that remains for the bal-

ance of the year and form a committee to lead this Ministry. 

 

 Work for the balance of the year will be focused around those ministries and work that involve children, 

youth and vulnerable adults as well as the higher risk areas of operating our properties and buildings.  

 

 As we move forward, we will establish and implement an education and communication plan with our 

entire parish to ensure an appropriate level of awareness of new policies and procedures that are key for all to 

know in order to meet the goals of SafeR Church. As work progresses, as always, we look for, and would ap-

preciate, any input or suggestions on how we can improve the work we are doing to ensure a trusting and trust-

worthy environment. 

Submitted by Duncan Crowdis, Chair: SafeR Church Ministry 

Lay Readers At St. Johnôs 

 St. Johnôs is Blessed to have ten dedicated Lay Readers. The Lay Readers' duties and vestments are writ-

ten in the Lay Readers' Handbook of Standards and Regulations. All Lay Readers are appointed by the Bishop 

to serve in the parish under the direction and supervision of Father Michael.  

 

 Each Lay Reader sees her/ himself as a "Good Shepherd" to the spiritual and theological life-helping in 

Pastoral Care, the training of Servers and committed to an understanding of Christian Stewardship in the ad-

ministrative role; we, as Lay Readers, are called to this significant lay leadership in Christ's One, Holy, Catho-

lic and Apostolic Church. Canon 17 reminds Lay Readers that they are part of a "team ministry" and that we 

should take our position seriously as being a model, a good servant, as well as an honourable and a prayerful 

follower of Christ.   

Submitted by Roger Demone 
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Why I Love St. Johnôs 

 I believe I have been a parishioner at St. John's for 10 years, at least.  I remember the first time I attend-

ed a Palm Sunday Service, after the newly rebuilt church, I thought "what a wonderful place"!!  The atmos-

phere was warm, friendly and the music was,  still is and will always be, wonderful!!The Rector, Fr Michael 

Mitchell, was very welcoming and I joined the Chancel  Choir a week later!!  The choir members were so 

friendly and it felt like family!! 

 The music, for me, is a very important part of worship!! Barbara Butler is a fantastic director and gets 

the most from us!! 

 In closing, St. John's is a special place.  I love to sit in the church alone sometimes when I arrive early, 

and just take in the beauty and simplicity!! 

Respectfully Submitted, Betty Lou Olivier 

 

ñWhen all is silent I feel the presence of God in this Holy place.ò 

(Anonymous Submission) 

 

 What Makes St. John's My spiritual Home?  

 I arrived at St. John's doorstep while in a crisis. I had moved to the South Shore from the other side of 

the county with a heavy heart and I was afraid.  I knew I needed something more than therapy to put my life in 

order.  I felt a call to explore my faith and that had been something lingering in the back of my mind for  many 

years.  

 In the sanctuary of St. John's I am able to surrender.  I have to give-up much to something bigger than 

myself and I find myself able to do that as I journey on at St. John's.  I also reflect on what the week before has 

brought me and how I can move forward in the weeks to come with grace, strength, courage and love. I often 

find myself overcome with gratitude.  I always know that for a moment in my week I will be surrounded by 

beautiful music, thoughtful words and most importantly the peace that only true faith can bring to ones 

soul. Thank you to St. John's for holding me in your arms. 

Submitted by Barbara Purdy 

 
 I grew to love St. Johnôs Church starting ever so humbly as parish secretary in the year 2000. Having a 

banking background, I felt I had nothing to offer in this job opportunity, but was encouraged by Audrey An-

drews to apply for the secretarial position.  

 One year later the church was destroyed by fire. I cannot explain in words the agony I witnessed, not 

only within myself, but on the faces of parishioners, townsfolk, the community and beyond. I shall never for-

get the determination, the love that people had for St. Johnôs. Soon I learned that people from all over the 

world shared the same grief and wanted to help with the rebuilding of the church. 

 I admire the strong work ethics of the people who make up this Parish of St. Johnôs. I never cease to be 

amazed at the creativity of our rector, Michael Mitchell. Every Sunday feels special. 

 It has been quite a 15 year journey for this Lutheran gal, working in an Anglican environment. To sum 

it up, I feel truly blessed and am happy to say, ñHappy 10th Anniversaryò on your reopening, St. Johnôs.  

 Submitted by Mary Wagner 

 

Glory to God from Generation to Generation. This sums up why St John's is my spiritual home. I feel the im-

portance of family in St John's and it connects me to my own departed family members.  They have never been 

here but I feel their presence in this sacred space.  

 Submitted by Susan MacMillan 
 

My special place is the Bell Tower becuse you can see lunenburg from it.  

Submitted by Sebastian Haumering (Just as he wrote it himself) 
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St. Johnôs Anglican Church is where we encounter the divine through our sacraments, experience beauty 

through music and liturgy, are inspired by sermon and service, and enjoy community through outreach and 

caring. 

(Anonymous Submission) 

 

Finding St. Johnôs 

 It poured rain the February we moved to Lunenburg.  I didnôt know a soul and used to take long walks 

to discover where we had landed.  One morning, drenched from the rain, I tried the door to St. Johnôs and it 

opened.  It was Wednesday and the service had just begun.  I slid into a back pew and for the first time since 

the movers left, I took a long deep breath.  Looking around I became aware that I was in one of the most beau-

tiful buildings I had ever seen, with carved wood, vivid coloured glass and candlelight.  I suddenly was struck 

with an intense feeling of warmth.  At the end of the service, I left quietly, slowly walking home, somehow 

unsettled, thinking about what had just happened.  

 After the first visit I began attending services and met Father Michael, Mary and many of the parish-

ioners, some whose families had been coming here for generations, others like me who were more recent arri-

vals.  During the weeks and months that followed I was struck by everyoneôs welcome, always a smile, always 

a moment to listen or laugh, maybe a hug, and always genuine. 

 As I became more involved, I was inspired by peopleôs commitment, hard work and purpose. However, 

I was overwhelmed by the feeling of love and community and inclusion.  The people of St. John created this 

place of worship full of love and welcome, not just because of what they did but more because of who they 

are.  

 There was a moment that I thought finding St. Johnôs was part of my plan.  However, I thought of the 

old Yiddish expression ñMen plan and God laughsò.   Humbly, I realized that it was not I but God who had 

brought me to this place and community and home.  

Submitted by Maureen Moffatt 

 

Why is St. John's important to me..... 

 I was baptized, attended Sunday School, was confirmed and married here. My husband officially trans-

ferred to the Anglican Church (he was Lutheran). Our children were baptized here and even attended the 

nursery and eventually went to pre-school there. They attended Sunday School until they were teenagers.  I 

wish I could get them to come to Church with us, but I can't (not even on special Church holidays).  Mom's 

funeral was held in the Church and Brother Bruce's funeral was officiated by Father Michael. Now I take joy 

in helping out a little bit by offering some volunteer work on Mondays (Counter). In future I would hope that 

our funerals will be held here, as our final visit.  All this makes me love coming to St. John's Anglican Church 

and depending on the gospel that is preached, sometimes I hide my tears during the sermon, as it can be very 

moving. This is why St. John's is important to me. 

Submitted by Dale and Max Bruhm 

 

 I'd been coming to St. John's occasionally for many years but was shy, and also very busy at work until 

retiring from the night call schedule a couple of years ago. The music at services and concerts as well as the 

beauty and atmosphere of the church drew me. However, it was the continued efforts of Hazel Oliver to in-

volve me and make me welcome that finally prevailed and made me feel at home. Blessings to her, and to all." 

Submitted by Margaret Shirley 

  

Why I Love St. Johns 
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     Following the restoration, Bishop Fred Hiltz consecrated ñSaint Johnôs Anglican Church, Lunenburg, No-

va Scotiaò on June 12th 2005. The consecration of a church building marks an important moment in the life of 

any community, for it represents a time of new vitality and life for worship, fellowship and union. 

       Consecration and dedication can be traced back many centuries. The church is a place of worship, a holy 

place where people can gather to hear the Word of God, to offer intercession and praise, to offer up the joys 

and pains of their daily lives, and to celebrate the sacraments. 

     The building itself therefore, stands as an ever present image of the Church. As well as the words used, 

there are the visible signs at the Font, with the blessing of the congregation with baptismal water and the Bish-

ops use of his crosier to trace a cross on the floor from the altar to the west door and through the nave from 

north to south. Like baptism, these are expressions of our new birth in Christ. The natural climax of the rite of 

consecration is the celebration of the Eucharist.  

     Through these rites, we give thanks to God for the past, we enjoy him in the present and we entrust the fu-

ture to his guidance and grace. We then go out into the world in the power of the Holy Spirit, as living witness-

es to his dwelling among us. That is where we began on June 12th 2005 with the consecration and rededication 

of our church. This has been our journey for the past 10 years, since that day we sang ñwe love the Place, O 

God wherein thine honour dwells; the joy of thine abode all earthly joy excelsò. Our story continues.       

Submitted by Cathy Ramey 

 Although St. Johnôs had a long standing Heritage Committee preserving the Church Archives, after the 

fire the importance of these Archives became more apparent as restorers looked for the historical record to au-

thenticate what they were attempting to recreate. 

 

 So what does the Heritage Ministry (Committee) do? Its mandate for St. John's Church Archives requires 

the committee to acquire, describe, preserve, and make available non- current records of continuing value to 

the Parish, officers, agencies, committees, and organizations.  

 

 The Archive preserves and maintains intellectual and physical control of the records in its custody, and 

develops policies, procedures, and guidelines to achieve this mandate. In consultation with the Rector and Par-

ish Council, the Committee makes recommendations to the appropriate authorities regarding all aspects of the 

management and preservation of the St. John's Church archival records as well as material heritage and memo-

rial objects contained in the church buildings for safekeeping and posterity.  

 

 In order to achieve its mandate, the Committee is responsible for the collection, arrangement, descrip-

tion, and preservation of, and providing access to the non- current records of permanent value. The Committee 

is also responsible for developing and maintaining a controlled access procedure with a security system that 

ensures that the archival material is not lost or damaged. It will provide access to the intellectual content of its 

collection while observing confidentiality and privacy issues and restrictions on access policies of the St. 

John's Church Archives. To achieve this, under the reality of the current Nova Scotia Freedom of Information 

and Privacy Act, they were assisted by the archivists from the Provincial Archives who provided guidance on 

how records should be kept and the type of containers to be used. 

 

 To maintain the ongoing preservation of new and existing records, and answer requests for information 

from the Church Archives, the Committee meets regularly. The Committee can always use more help and if 

you would like to be a part of this important Committee please contact St. Johnôs Office for information. 

Submitted by Roger Demone 

Heritage   Faith   Vision 

Heritage Ministry (Committee) & Church Archives 
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 The wee hours of November 1, 2001 ï a night that Parishioners of St. Johnôs will never forget.  

News of the fire hit us hard. Watching the fire burn through the night and into the daylight hours was an emo-

tional and devastating experience for all of us. We stood there watching helplessly as the fire consumed our 

church. What would this mean? What would come next? How would we get on without our beloved historical 

church building?  
 

 Well ï thankfully - as it turned out, there was almost no time to sit and ponder life without our Parish 

church. The congregation moved rapidly to stabilize the site and to make the collective decision to undertake 

an historic restoration of the building left ravaged by fire. 

Key to achieving our goal of an historic restoration was the Parishôs ability to raise the nearly $7,000,000 re-

quired to accomplish what seemed like such a huge task. It was indeed a tall order. However, armed with a 

well-developed ñCase for Supportò and a campaign theme of ñHeritage * Faith * Visionò, the fund raising ef-

fort began. 
 

 The most important first step to the campaign effort was to determine the level of financial support that 

the congregation was prepared to commit to restoration, over and above regular financial support for the Par-

ish. Without really knowing what to expect, a target of approximately three times total annual offerings was 

established. That translated to a congregational target of $300,000. Pledges from the Parish quickly exceeded 

that goal and on the strength of the Parishôs commitment, the campaign was expanded beyond the Parish to a 

much wider community including individuals, corporations, foundations and Governments. 
 

As the effort proceeded, we were fortunate to identify a major donor willing to provide a lead gift of $500,000 

to establish a permanent foundation for the purposes of supporting the ongoing operation, upkeep and mainte-

nance of the soon to be restored church and the Parishôs other historic properties. This generous gift was the 

catalyst that resulted in the establishment of St. Johnôs Heritage Foundation Incorporated ï a not-for-profit 

corporation whose only purpose is to support the Parish of St. Johnôs with the ongoing operation and mainte-

nance of its historic properties. 
 

 The existence of this Foundation is an amazing legacy of the tragic fire and the wonderful restoration of 

St. Johnôs Church that followed. Frankly, had the Foundation not been established at that time, it is uncertain 

how the Parish would have been able to meet its financial obligations during the past 10 years, let alone into 

the future. 
 

Since 2006, St. Johnôs Heritage Foundation has provided the Parish with $354,000 of direct financial assis-

tance. During 2015, it will likely contribute another $60,000 or more. 
 

 It is interesting to note that during the same period of time, income received from our Planned Giving 

Account has totaled $327,000. Together, these two funds have supported the life and work of our parish to the 

tune of $681,000! Amazing ï and all thanks to the foresight of Parishioners and friends, past and present, who 

wanted to help secure an everlasting future for the Parish of St. Johnôs. 
 

 The 10th anniversary of restoration is a wonderful time to reflect on everything the 2001 fire and subse-

quent restoration has meant to our congregation and for us the think about the future of our Parish. It is worth 

noting that St. Johnôs Heritage Foundation is a tremendous legacy for our Parish which óRose from the Ashesô 

following the devastating 2001 fire. It is also a good time for each of us to reflect upon our personal priorities 

and to decide whether we have done our part to protect the future life and work of St. Johnôs through the many 

Planned Gift arrangements available to us today.   

  

Submitted by  Jim Eisenhauer, President, St. Johnôs Heritage Foundation, & Parish Planned Giving Officer 

A Lasting Legacy éé. From the Ashes! 
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 Iôve been the Parish treasurer at St. Johnôs for about three years and despite the work that goes into this 

ministry, this position has been a very rewarding one in that it has allowed me to meet and work closely with 

many wonderful individuals. 

 While managing our finances continues to be a challenge, we are blessed to have the support of our 

many groups and ministries as well as the continued financial support of our many generous parishioners. At 

this special time when celebrate our 10th Anniversary in our restored building, we are also aware that as our 

buildings age, there are ongoing costs for maintenance and upkeep.  We also want to support and grow the 

many programs and ministries that are active at St. Johnôs which benefit not only the members of our congre-

gation but the wider community.  Your support is crucial to the financial well-being of our beloved church. 

Submitted by Cammy Tibbo, Parish Treasurer 

 

 The members of St Johnôs Church Guild are very pleased 

to be celebrating this 10th anniversary of the reopening of the 

church. 

 During the reconstruction, among other things, we contrib-

uted to the gift shop by sewing many church mice dressed in re-

mainders of the choir robes which had been rescued but were too 

damaged to use. One of those mice remains in the church.  

 

 Our main focus is on fellowship. We meet each month 

from September to May often with a guest speaker.  Tea after-

wards gives time to socialize.  A fund raising Blind Auction is 

held at the initial potluck lunch in September.  Annually, the 

group meets with the larger community of Anglican Church 

Women for a potluck lunch. In December, gifts which have been 

purchased for HVH residents are wrapped. In June, Harbour 

View Haven residents come for a Guild sponsored church ser-

vice with music followed by socializing over juice and cookies. 

Also in June, there is an outing to a scenic or historical site and 

lunch out. 

 

 We have continued fund raising with May and October Take Out Lunches and are now preparing for our 

51st.  The proceeds have been used to support many outreach endeavours but have always included donations 

to St. Johns via the General, Discretionary, Paint the Church and Community Outreach funds (approx. $20,000 

in ten years). 

 

 We are open to new members and encourage any who would like to join us.  

 

Submitted by Susan MacMillan 

Treasurerôs Notes 

St. Johnôs Ladiesô Guild 
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 In the ten years since St. Johnôs was restored from the fire of November 2, 2001, Altar Guild has been 

able and pleased, to financially help to support the parish. 
 

 In addition to the normal costs of stocking the sacristy, purchasing wine, wafers and hosts, and oil canis-

ters for the six candles, we have hired Raymond Schultz to clean all the brass. We have been helping to pay the 

salary of the church sexton for the past two and a half years. This is a contribution of $14,500. 
 

 The Altar Guild has purchased beautiful banners depicting the churchôs seasons $1985; Clergy vest-

ments, pulpit hangings and bible markers $3767. 
 

 A number of projects were completed by co-sharing costs with the ACW: the purchase of new tables for 

the Parish Hall $2500; cost of lawn maintenance of a couple of years $5092; new fridge for the Parish Hall 

kitchen $1400. 
 

 Donations to St. Johnôs Church, St. Judeôs Church, summer choir gowns, Lay Reader albs and additional 

gowns were a total contribution of $37,612. 
 

 It has been a great pleasure to be able to purchase these items for our church and to help defray the cost 

of sexton payroll. As well it was wonderful to be able to share funding with our sister church of the North, St. 

Judeôs, following their fire.        Submitted by Lillian Keeping, Treasurer 

 The last ten years have been busy for the A.C.W. group.  Throughout each year we catered for the 

Chowder Club for their monthly luncheons held in the parish hall on the 2nd Thursday of each month from 

October through May.  Catering has also been done for funeral receptions.  In 2008, we began the first of our 

breakfasts after the 8:30 service.  These were held every other month and became very popular.  We have held 

dinners for Diocesan and Regional clergy functions. 
 

 Each year many fundraisers were held.  For many years we had a Christmas Salad Supper in November 

and in 2010 we took over the Strawberry booth at the Lunenburg Festival of Crafts.  We organized this event 

for four years. 
 

 In 2013 and 2014 we held a Fall Flea Market and Luncheon and the very popular Lobster Roll Take-Out 

Lunch has been held each June.  These events require a lot of manpower.  We started out with 12 active mem-

bers and although we have added some through the ten years, due to health issues, we are currently working 

with 8 active members and welcome more ladies to join us.  We have a lot of fun. 
 

 We are pleased to say that since the completion of the restoration in 2005, the A.C.W. has been able to 

contribute $61,510. to St. John's, through these various fundraisers.  The newest fundraiser - FILL THE CIR-

CLES WITH LOONIES - was introduced in December, 2014 and it will be fun to see how that does, when the 

plates are turned in this Christmas. 
 

 At this time we would like to thank all of you who have been able to help us by answering "yes" when 

we have called to ask for cookies, or potatoes , cabbages , etc. or whatever was needed for the various fund-

raisers. This has made it possible for us to raise this amount of money for St. John's. 
 

 Special thanks to the men who help set up and take down tables and chairs and operate the dishwasher 

and help us in so many ways for the Chowder Luncheons and other functions and to all the ladies who come in 

and work with us when we are short staffed. 
 

Submitted by Barbara Nowe, A.C.W. President 

St. Johnôs Altar Guild 

The A C W Decade 
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Congregational Development Committee 

 The Congregational Development Committee (CDC) was established in the summer of 2012, during 

times of financial concern, with a view to addressing the human side of the ledger by further energizing the 

congregation and expanding our numbers. The Committee has defined its ñmissionò to be: to study and con-

sider ways to expand the membership of St. Johnôs and membersô involvement in Parish life and to provide 

recommendations to Parish Council for action. 
 

 To start us off, CDC hosted several ñCoffee & Conversationsò in October, 2012 to solicit input from 

willing participants. A clear synopsis of those gatherings, and which may come as no surprise, suggests that 

there is wide and varied preference as to the type of service here at St. Johnôs. However, common themes 

were expressed, and they included the importance of visitation, of welcoming newcomers and of follow-up 

(with those coming ñback to churchò, with newcomers, with recently baptized and their families, with recent-

ly married couples, etc.). 
 

 Those present provided the Committee with some invaluable suggestions and ideas (including, for ex-

ample, regular meetings of the congregation throughout the year, varied services, variations to services, more 

Christian education, more congregational social events, greater use of modern technology and social media 

(e.g. Facebook)), some of which suggestions have been incorporated in the life of the parish, Since CDCôs 

inception: 

 Å Congregational Meetings have been held in the fall and the spring following the 10:30 a.m. service. 

These meetings are intended to be informal but informative - and for snowbirds and year-rounders. Reports 

have been provided from the various ministries, including but not limited to, finance, property, music, etc., as 

well as updates on special projects and programs happening in the Parish. The meetings afford an opportuni-

ty for questions, answers and dialogue on an informal basis. Members of the congregation have expressed to 

Committee members their appreciation of this forum. Please note that our next Congregational Meeting is 

May 24, 2015 following the 10:30 a.m. service;  

 Å Encouraged by our enthusiastic Sunday School group, St. Johnôs had a float in the Lunenburg 

Christmas Parade in November, 2014. We had a great turnout - and had fun! Hopefully, St. Johnôs can be a 

parade entrant annually. 

 Å Members of our Committee have assisted with the Christmas Eve Family Service ñA Nova Scotia 

Christmasò, a delightful service celebrating Christmas and inspired by our strong connection to the bounty 

of the sea and land. Attendance at this very special service has been growing every year; 

 Å Lighting of our outdoor Christmas Tree and Christmas Caroling at Harbour View Haven have 

been incorporated into our annual Advent schedule;  

 Å Members of our Committee have assumed the task of organizing delivery of Newsletters and have 

welcomed many new ñcouriersò. 

 Å The Town office in Lunenburg is kept in supply of our Welcome Brochures; 

 Å Members of the Committee have tackled and continue to tackle the updating of the Parish List. 

 Å The Committee and/or its members has lent support to various existing programs and events in the 

 Parish. 
 

 CDC has been instrumental in other special events, including: 

 Å St. Johnôsô Community Picnic following the 260th Anniversary Service in June, 2013 and the Barbe-

que following the special service in August, 2013, as part of the 260th Anniversary Celebrations. 

 Å the Committee assisted with the Environment Service in September, 2013. This was a very special 

service, involving many youth (and young at heart) in the Parish. Hopefully, this Service can be reinstated - 

perhaps around ñEarth Dayò in the spring; 

  
Continued on next page 
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 Å several CDC members attended at Rev. Michaelôs Baptismal preparation meeting with the parents and 

godparents in April, 2014. This appears to have been well received by those who were present - and allowed us 

an opportunity to connect with some newer congregation members, and they with us. The Committee consid-

ers these ñgentle introductionsò an important and vital facet of attracting young people to our fold. 

 Å thanks to the initiative of members of CDC, the Sunday School has continued and is growing with en-

thusiasm, both of our young people, but of the many instructors and assistants - and parents. 

CDCôs emphasis since 2014 has been on ñyoung people/couplesò (although not to the exclusion 

of other demographics!). 

 

 Although we are celebrating and giving thanks on the 10th Anniversary of the Restoration and 

Reopening of St. Johnôs, a most magnificent and historic structure, we have much to celebrate 

and be grateful for within its wall - in the community of its parishioners - and CDC aims to build 

upon that! Suggestions and comments are always appreciated. Thank you to ALL who have 

assisted CDC with its efforts these last 3 years ... and onwards we go! 

Submitted by Mary Meisner 

Congregational Development Committee - Continued 

Motherôs Day Lunch 2015 - Photos Courtesy Of Grant Dixon  
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 Every year, St. Johnôs is pleased to open 

wide its doors to the world to welcome thou-

sands of visitors, drawn to the beauty and his-

tory of our church.  Many folks tell us that a 

visit to St. Johnôs is a highlight of their entire 

trip.   

 We often hear visitors making a com-

ment like this: ñOh! This is such a beautiful 

and peaceful church.  I feel the presence of 

God and the holy in this place.ò   

 

 We are delighted to officially resume 

our tour program on the long weekend in 

May.  Sufficient funding has been received to 

hire three students.  Our senior guide is one of 

our parishioners, Shelby Williams and our 

other guides are Evan Buck and Hannah Gore.  

Please extend a warm St. Johnôs welcome to them when you meet them.  They will be our ambassadors for the 

summer.   

 

 In the shoulder season, a number of parishioners volunteer as tour guides.  If you would like to help out, 

let us know and we will give you some orientation and training. 

 

 The Heritage Committee has been working hard this 

year writing articles for the Sunday Bulletin relating to the 

10th Anniversary of the Church. They have also been gather-

ing together photos and records of our rich history. 

 

 We have wonderful reminders of the many services, 

activities and special events which our Church has held over 

the past ten years.  Two display cabinets have been rede-

signed and placed at the entrance of the church, just behind 

the pews.  They contain some wonderful artifacts and pho-

tos of the past ten years.  The intent is that the displays will 

be updated annually and for special events.  Do take a look 

and journey down memory lane.  

 

 The Heritage Committee has also prepared a new 

Tour Guide Brochure for the church. The brochure will be 

available in English, French and German.  It is filled with 

great pictures of the church and the various elements that 

make up our church as well as historic and architectural in-

formation.  It will be a great resource for parishioners and 

visitors alike.  

Summer Tour Program 2015 

Heritage Committee Displays and Brochures 


